
Sinnissippi Baptist Associational 

Executive Board Meeting 

June 11th, 2018 

Trinity Baptist Church, Lyndon, IL 

Mike called the meeting to order. 

Pastor Jahn gave the welcome and prayer. 

Pat Stranberg read the minutes.  Dan Bentz made motion to accept, Vickie McWethy 2nd it. 

Carried 

Bro. Dan mentioned the phone call about the association paying $5000. On the garage to be 

built at Northside.  The garage will also hold the Disaster Relief and the Block Trailers. 

 

Vickie McWethy gave the treasurers report. Rusty Cox made motion to accept, Tom Ebenezer 

2nd it and it carried. 

 

TEAM REPORTS: 

Church Strengthening: We need a leader!  Block Trailer is almost done.  Church Strengthening 

is in charge of the Rally in July, a picnic in the park. 

Mission/Church Planting: Update on our Church Planter family – Tim & Kathy Swigart!  We 

have begun to worship together at a new location.  We’re at the independent living center on 

the edge of town.  We had three residents join us last week.  We’ve had four new individuals 

join us recently.  Please join us in praying they commit to our group and attend regularly.  A 

family we’ve been engaging since last July may finally come tomorrow night.  Please pray they 

come and have a great time with us.  We’re praying they’ll make us their church home.  We 

have a new outreach geared for young families in town.  We have play dates at the Park on 

Wednesday mornings.  Please join us in praying we can make some new friends and get some 

invitations made.  We’re praying some would take us up on our invites and plug in with our 

church.  Thanks everyone! 

CAMP REPORT:  95 leaders and campers from our churches and other associations in our 

portion of the Kingdom participated!  5 campers made a decision to accept Christ!  Many others 

recommitted their lives to Jesus!! PTL!  Streator Camp support was amazing…housing, food, 

activities and facilities…TGBTG!  Collecting after action comments! 



Leadership Team Report: Books purchased for our Pastor’s Gathering Study – “Building Below 

the Water Line” by Gordon MacDonald.  Looking forward to a great fall study! 

     We also continue to pray and seek for the ‘someone’ who will fill this important role for the 

association!  If you know of someone in your church who has a heart for developing new 

leaders in our churches, please put Mike in contact with them. 

Brian McWethy made a motion to accept the team reports, 2nd by Rusty Cox and carried. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Block trailer:  Rusty gave us information about the Block Trailer. 

 

Executive Board Meeting December, March and June, use technology.  Dan Bentz motion:  We 

could us technology for board meetings when the DOM deems needed.  2nd by Vickie McWethy 

and carried. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  None 

 

Announcements:  July Unity Rally will be held in Joshua Park, Rock Falls.  BBQ by Tom Lewis; 

Chicken, hamburgers and hot dogs.  Grace Fellowships will provide the sides and desserts.  The 

Theme is “The Holy Spirit…Changing the World through us. 

 

Next Executive Board Meeting is September 10th, 2018 at 6:30. 

 

We had many prayer requests. 

Motion to adjourn by Brian McWethy 2nd by Rusty Cox and it carried. 

 

 

 


